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Dear Mr. Avery,
You may recently have heard that KLD Research and Analytics has removed The Coca-Cola Company from its Broad Market Social Index (BMSI).  While we endeavor to keep you updated on issues of interest to you and, in fact, are in active dialogue with many of you, we believe this event offers a timely opportunity to update you on three important issues raised by KLD.  Additionally, we have included website links to provide more information on these issues.
It is important to note that while we respectfully disagree with the analysis by KLD that led to the removal of our Company from the index, we continue to maintain a high level of engagement with the firm which is based on a multi-year relationship.  We met this week with senior leaders of KLD to discuss their decision and to share with them the same information we share with you here.  
It is also important to note that The Coca-Cola Company remains on the Domini 400 Social Index.
We are proud of our business and are committed to being a truly responsible

company making a positive difference.  The Coca-Cola Company and our bottling partners are demonstrating significant and continuous progress against key social issues.  This is particularly true for the three issues that were the basis of KLD's decision to remove us from the BMSI -- workplace rights in Colombia, water stewardship in India and health and wellness.  

Some of our accomplishments against key social issues just this year include:
· The Coca-Cola Company became a signatory to the United Nations Global Compact.

· Our Company is finalizing a Workplace Rights Policy this summer that

has been developed in concert with multiple stakeholders, including a

number of our religious and social investors.
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· In Colombia, the ILO has agreed to conduct an independent and impartial investigation and evaluation of the labor relations and workers’ rights 
practices of the Coca-Cola bottling operations in that country.  This

effort is supported by our Company as well as the IUF, the global
union federation that represents the majority of Coca-Cola system

union workers.

· On July 24 in Bogotá, our Company sponsored an important multi-stakeholder dialogue, chaired by the International Business Leaders Forum, on the role of the private sector in peace building in Colombia.

· In India, The Energy Resource Institute (TERI), a respected NGO, will

be conducting an independent assessment of our water resource management practices at Coca-Cola Company facilities.  Because questions about our operations in India have persisted, we have agreed to this independent assessment to augment our routine internal audits.
· Our Company supported the adoption of the U.S. beverage industry’s new school guidelines for soft drinks in schools accelerating a shift to lower calorie and nutritious beverages.

· Our Company supported the European beverage industry in committing to

voluntarily expanding nutrition information on packaging.

· On World Environment Day, The Coca-Cola Company announced an

important milestone in its ongoing commitment to reduce emissions

from sales and marketing equipment.  By moving to HFC-free insulation

in refrigeration units, new equipment will emit 75 percent fewer

direct green house gases and will result in an annual reduction of

30,000 metric tons of greenhouse gas emissions.

· Our Company reached agreement with Walden Asset Management on new efforts around PET recycling, which will augment our ongoing program.  

While we understand that different groups employ different strategies and methodologies for determining their investment universe, we are fortunate that many stakeholders have engaged us in dialogue and are aware of the constructive action we are taking on a number of important fronts.  Some contend correctly that we may have more work to do on the issues at hand, but our dialogue tends to be forward looking and solutions-based.

Last November we were pleased that The Coca-Cola Company was added to the Dow Jones Sustainability North America Index, reflecting the Company's strong economic, environmental and social standing.  The Company also is listed on the FTSE4Good Index and our rating with Innovest has recently been upgraded.   Also late last year, GES, one of Northern Europe's leading analysis house for investments based on environmental, social and governance guidelines, reviewed the Company's actions on these same issues and recommended that its clients include Coca-Cola in their investment universe.  
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Our Company understands the importance of demonstrating ongoing improvement on the issues you care about, and that we have an obligation to engage you on those issues.   It is our hope that you believe we meet that obligation.

Additional information on the issues of workplace rights, water stewardship and health and wellness and other issues may be accessed by visiting www.cokefacts.org, 

http://www2.coca-cola.com/citizenship/environmental_report.html, 

http://www2.coca-cola.com/ourcompany/hal.html and 

http://www2.coca-cola.com/ourcompany/citizenship_report.html.  As always, we are available for further dialogue on these issues.  

Our best regards,







Mark E. Preisinger
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